

March 31, 2025

Dear First Baptist Church,

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, our soon coming King!

Lou and I want to thank each one of you for your steadfastness and faithfulness to our Lord and to us for your continued prayers and support of the prison ministry that God has entrusted to us.

Since our last correspondence many things have transpired in our prison. At least half of the men have been sent back to their own countries. Of course, there are always others that take their places. The men who come to the chapel services that we hold, are growing in the grace of God and knowledge of His Word. **There has been twelve men saved in our services** since the first of the new year. A large number of the men who are studying in our Bible Institute has gone down because of being sent home. The great thing about that is the new ones who wish to study with us in the Bible Institute, the number of students is beginning to increase again. We praise God for the interest shown by the inmates who have been saved. We are still teaching, disciplining, three times each week on Monday through Wednesday and preaching on Sunday. My classes are for two hours each day.

My wife, Lou, had a complete knee replacement of February 4th. She is taking physical therapy twice each week, plus her exercises at home. She is progressing very well, but still has a great deal of pain. Please continue to pray for her. Her next appointment with the surgeon is the 24th of April.

Many have asked about my back pain. Yes, I still have pain, but I am still going to prison. I, also, take therapy twice each week. God is blessing us beyond measure, so much more than we deserve. Lou and I will celebrate our 63rd wedding anniversary the 6th of April. Wow, it seems like it was yesterday, I thank God every day for giving me such a wonderful bride to be at my side! Praise God!

Please remember us in prayer every day and as you pray, ask God to furnish us with another vehicle. The van that we have has so many miles on it that we only go back to Ringgold, Louisiana, our home, when we must.

Thank you all for your prayers and support. Please pray for men to dedicate their lives to preach the gospel. There a number of churches in our area that do not have pastors. Please know that we pray for you and the ministry God has given to you.

Your missionaries to the Spanish Speakers,

Bro. Gerald and Lou Anglin

Bro. Gerald and Lou Anglin Ephesians 3:20-21

Received.

2 Corinthians 4:5 For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord; and ourselves your servants for Jesus' sake.